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Terrebonne Parish Tree Board               
TPCG Government Tower 6th Floor Conference Room
8026 Main Street, Houma, LA 70360
Minutes of September 19, 2017

Present:  Trudy Hebert, Chair; Sandy Ostheimer, Vice-Chair; Myers McAllister, Secretary; Chris Pulaski, Parish Advisor; Linda Henderson, Parish Liaison; Diane Theriot; Monica Harris; Barton Joffrion; Melissa Hutchinson QUORUM MET
Absent:  David Luke; Linda Brashier
· Meeting was called to order by Chair at 11:32 AM.
· Invocation led by Sandy Ostheimer and read by all members.
· Motion to accept Amended minutes of the August meeting was made by Barton Joffrion and seconded by Sandy Ostheimer.  The motion carried without objection.
· Finance Report: Monica Harris reported that the Board has a balance of $23,456.21.  
Projects’ Reports:
Hwy 311 – Sandy will ask David Luke to check on and remove the stakes and ties at the site.
Dumas Auditorium plantings – Plants have been removed and the beds are being prepared. 
Legion Park School Myers agreed to retrieve the gator bags to be used at the Dumas Auditorium project.    
North Campus Project – The projected landscape project is moving forward.  Chris Pulaski will do a walk-through with local landscape designers for the bid process.  Sandy Ostheimer checked on the willow oak for the tree donation to the Animal Shelter.  She will check with Cedatol’s for quote.  Ostheimer will also check with David Luke to see if his crew can manage planting a 65-gallon tree or needs a smaller one as he will plant the trees for this portion of the project.
Motion to accept the quote from Cedatol’s in the amount of $2,240.00 for the plantings at the Public Works Building was made by Sandy Ostheimer. Motion seconded by Myers McAllister and carried with no objection.  The bid from Lowe’s Home Improvement was incomplete as the bid did not fulfill all of the materials on the bid request.  Myers will send a letter to Cedatol’s.  Sandy Ostheimer comprised a list of hurricane resistant plantings for the Emergency Operations Center in hopes that designers may use some in their plans for the overall projected landscape project.
Sybil Guidry Memorial – Planting will be in early November.  Barton Joffrion will contact Bob Thibodeaux about the planting.  He will also invite Mr. Thibodeaux to speak to the Board on Acorns of Hope. Time and date to be announced.
Treemendous Tree Awards Report – Myers McAllister will contact Anne Picou with the Houma Main Street project and Venita Chauvin to make arrangements to present next quarter’s Tree-mendous Tree Award.  Myers will notify the Board of the date and time of the presentation.  Trudy Hebert will take pictures on the site when the recipients can meet to receive the signs.  Melissa Hutchinson recommended getting the public more involved by soliciting nominations and the Board agreed to explore that possibility. Linda Henderson nominated Maria Immacolata Catholic Church and School for future Treemendous Award consideration.
Working Projects Budget – The Tree Board is considering “back-up” projects for the year 2018 such as,  Hwy 90 at Main St.; Bayou Gardens Blvd between West Park Ave. and Alma St.; and Westside Blvd. Extension between Martin Luther King Blvd. and Hwy 311.  Board members were asked to visit these areas and see if projects would be feasible for the Board.
Publications – The brochure will be printed by the Houma Area Convention and Visitors Bureau and the Tree Board will have the final approval as agreed in counteroffer..  FACEBOOK Good Earth Transit information and pcis have been added. Photos of the 4th Quarter Treemendous Tree Award Recipient of the New Orleans Blvd. project are ready Press Release to be released in October. 
 

Announcements
There is a vacancy for one member on the Tree Board. 
Next meeting announced to be October 17, 2017. 
Motion to adjourn was made by Myers McAllister and seconded by Sandy Ostheimer; motion carried with no objection. 



Submitted by S. Myers McAllister, Secretary
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